Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT

	Application No: 
	3/2009/0446/P

	Development Proposed:
	Two-storey rear extension providing an extended utility room at ground floor and a bedroom with en-suite bathroom at first floor at Painter Wood Farm, Painter Wood, Billington, Lancashire, BB7 9JD.



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – No observations.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV3 – Development in Conservation Areas.

Policy ENV4 – Green Belt.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Planning permission is sought for a proposed two-storey extension to the rear of Painter Wood Farm, Billington. The property is a semi-detached property on the edge of the settlement boundary of Billington, but lies within the Whalley Conservation Area, Green Belt and open countryside as designated by the Districtwide Local Plan. Within the Whalley Conservation Area appraisal, the property was considered to be of townscape merit.

Due to the raised garden area to the rear of the property, the extension is slightly smaller at ground floor than at first floor, and as measured from the ground level at the rear, is 3.11m in height. The extension also provides an access to the garden area to the rear by virtue of double doors. Given the buildings designation of being of ‘townscape merit’, the design of the proposed extension is considered to be acceptable and will have a minimal impact on its character. The main view of this property is its front elevation due to the dense boundary screening/planting to the rear garden area of the property, meaning that the extension will not be significantly visible, and will therefore have no impact on the openness of the Green Belt nor on the setting of the Conservation Area. The extension abuts a previous extension to the rear of the adjoining property and as such there are neighbour implications.

Therefore, bearing in mind the above comments, the application is recommended accordingly.


	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact on the building or adverse affect upon the setting of the Conservation Area.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 26/06/2009














